
CV Boys Basketball Booster Club 
Meeting Minutes 

10/24/2018 
 
 
 

Board Meeting Attendance: 
 
Coach Vespignani  Greg Bentzel   Anita Wolf  
Coach Wolf   Kim Levis   Laura Duda 
Coach Hostetler   Jim Wickens   Lori Patchin 
Michael Banach   Arlene Wickens   Steve Wickenheiser 
Kim Istvan   Edin Tandir   Heather Dunn 
Valerie Park   Eldina Tandir 
 
*Meeting was called to order by Michael Banach at 6:30pm 
*5/8/18 Meeting Minutes approved 
 
Club Business: 
 
*Booster Club Insurance Policy updated. Approved 
*Booster Club Dues. Agreed that dues will be $50, with $25 going toward the Booster Club membership; 
$25 going toward the donation to the concession stand 
*Steve Wickenheiser (Concessions Committee Chair), opted for dollar amounts in the concessions this 
year be simple so that it’s easier for purchasing food items.  
*Try-Out Dates 
 -November 16th at CV High School, 5:45-8pm 
 -November 17th- 10th, 11th and 12th graders at Eagle View from 9am-11am 
 -November 17th- 9th grade at Good Hope from 12pm-2pm 
*Potluck Date to be determined by Coach Ves.  
 -Kim Levis (Potluck Committee Chair) 
 -Possible dates November 24th, also November 19th or 20th depending on Girl’s Basketball  
 -Arlene Wickens suggested name tags 
 -Kim Levis suggested 4 areas of the cafeteria be separated and designated for the 4 age groups,  
 9th, 10th, 11th, 12th   to seat the parents and the players 
*Team Gear- Coach Vespignani 
 -A card was handed out to each player attending open gyms. Boys filled out sizes for shoes,  
 Shirts, etc. 
 -Gear purchased through Sauve Brothers 
 -Nike vendor to provide shoes and shooting shirts 
*Hudl to be used for games 
 -Ipad to be purchased for games, so that video can be taken and uploaded to Hudl 
 -Approval for $400 to be used to purchase an Ipad, case and tripod 
*Spirit Wear Sales, Julie and Lee Richwine (Spirit Wear Committee Chairs) 
 -Store opened for one week, currently closed 
 -Store will reopen after the teams are picked 
 -Arlene Wickens to put a link on the website; Kim Istvan to post the link on Facebook 
 



*Photography- Ginny Boynton 
 -Team pictures, individual pictures, Varsity and JV games, some Freshman games, some away  
 games, slide show for the banquet, pictures of coaches for website and Facebook 
 -In need of dates for team pictures 
*Service Opportunities- Coach Vespignani 
 -Boys attended Special Olympics 
 -Special Olympics coming up in April 
 -Silver Spring Elementary- players read to students 
 -Scott Sherry has a connection to the Central PA foodbank so that players may volunteer 
 -Ty has a connection to the Boys and Girls Club of Harrisburg, players may volunteer 
 -After teams are picked, players pair up with travel team kids, grades 4th, 5th and 6th.  Boys may  
 Pregame in the locker room 
 -Buddy Night, half time shoot around, concessions voucher for kids to use, interact with Varsity  
 Players and sit behind the Varsity bench 
*Freshman Tournament, Greg Bentzel (Tournament Committee Chair) 
 -20 teams, 3 refs per game, $25 per ref 
 -Score keepers needed, players may be used for this and paid $10 per game to run the clock 
 -Help needed in concessions, admissions, score clock, set up/clean up 
 -Concession stand open 10:30am-2:30pm, Heather Dunn will put out a Time to Sign Up 
 -Admissions, $2 anyone 18 and older 
 -Admissions open 9:30am-12:30pm 
 -Game times 10am-2:40pm 
*Varsity Tournament 
 -Hershey, December 7th and 8th 
 -Mechanicsburg, December 27th and 28th (JV only on the 27th) 
 -Schedules to be sent out by Coach Vespignani 
*Senior Night, Laura Duda (Senior Night Committee Chair) 
 -No meal after the Senior Night game, possibly light refreshments 
 -Will table this until a later meeting date 
*Banquet, Arlene Wickens (Banquet Committee Chair) 
 -March 3rd, Central Penn College 
 -$22 per person dinner 
*CVYBA Uniform Reimbursement. Greg will have CVYBA send a check to reimburse for the CV Select 
Uniforms 
*Golf Outing Update, Greg Bentzel (Golf Outing Committee Chair) 
 -$9600 made minus $4400 expenditures, totaling $5200 raised for the Booster Club 
*New Business 
 -Coaches Bios and head shots needed for the website and Facebook 
 -Other fundraisers for this upcoming season instead of golf outing 
 -Heather Dunn mentioned having CVYBA boys teams play at half time, like the girls program  
 -No travel team practice on home game nights so that younger players may come watch games 
 -Summer Camp dates available, 3 sessions, one in June and two in July 
 -Heather Dunn will send out concession Time To Sign Up emails, 2 shifts per family 
*Program Book, Kim Istvan (Fundraising Committee Chair) 
 -Sponsors needed, help needed to contact potential sponsors 
 -$2,000 currently raised 
*Motion to adjourn, Michael Banach, 7:20pm 
  



  
 


